
 

KEY DATES 2023 
 
 

NOVEMBER 
 

Fri 10th - Grade 5/6 Market Day 

Tues 14th - Scienceworks Excursion - Gr 6 

Wed 15th - Step Into Prep - Session 4 

Thurs 16th - Scienceworks Excursion - Gr 5 

Mon 20th - Pizza Day (PFA Fundraiser) 

Fri 24th - House Athletics - Whole School 

Mon 27th - 8th Dec - Swimming - Prep-Gr4 

Wed 29th - 2024 Prep Parent  Information 

                     Evening - 6.30-7.30pm 

Thurs 30th - Whole School Transition Session 1 
 
 

DECEMBER 
 

Mon 11th - Gr 6 Graduation 

Tues 12th - Whole School Transition Session 2 

                    New Preps meet the teacher 

Tues 12th - Gr 6 Statewide Orientation for Yr 7 

Wed 13th - Carols Evening 5.30pm 

Thurs 14th - Student Free Day - Prof Practice Day 

Mon 18th - Gr 6 Gumbya World Fun Day 

Tues 19th - Whole School Transition Session 3 

Wed 20th - Final Day of School 

         (1.30pm Dismissal) 

Thursday 9th November 2023        TERM 4 WEEK  6 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2023 
Term 1:        30 January – 6 April 

Term 2:       24 April – 23 June 

Term 3:       10 July – 15 September 

Term 4:       2 October – 20 December 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2023 

Mon 6th Nov 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2023 

Thurs 14th December 
 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2023 - Term 4 
Tues 7th -  Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
  

Remembrance Day – Saturday November 11th  

In 1918 the armistice that ended World War I came into force, bringing to an 

end four years of hostilities that saw 61,919 Australians die at sea, in the air, 

and on foreign soil.  Few Australian families were left untouched by the 

events of World War I - 'the war to end all wars'. Most had lost a father, son, 

daughter, brother, sister or friend.  

At 11am on the 11th of November we pause to remember the sacrifice of 

those men and women who have died or suffered in wars and conflicts and 

all those who have served to protect our country. This is an important 

observance that reminds us that the freedoms and prosperity that we enjoy 

as a nation have not come without a cost, and that we should be thankful to 

those who paid the price so that we may enjoy the wonders of this great 

country. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colour Fun Run 

What an incredibly fun day that was! There’s nothing like the colour fun run 

to put a smile on the faces of the entire school community and I would like 

to thank the broader community for your generous fundraising. Whilst I 

don’t have a final total yet, I do know that we have achieved a very good 

result and that those funds will be put towards additional tech resources, 

bringing the school close to 1:1 in terms of devices for student use. In 

addition, we will soon be taking possession of some new shipping 

containers for added storage for PE and Performing Arts. These will be 

located behind the new stadium. The school is also 

looking to complete the final piece of the puzzle by 

adding a covered walkway between the community 

garden and the senior portable classrooms. The covered 

ways will most likely be installed over the summer 

break. 

The Ode 
 

 They shall grow not old, 

as we that are left grow old: 

Age shall not weary them, 

nor the years condemn 

At the going down of the sun 

and in the morning 

We will remember them. 

Lest we forget. 

Term Dates for 2024 
Jan 29th (Staff commence - no students req.) 

 

Term 1 -  Tues 30th Jan  - Thurs 28th March 
Term 2 -  Mon 15th April - Fri 28th June 

Term 3 -  Mon 15th July - Fri 20th September 
Term 4 -  Mon 7th Oct - Fri 20th December 
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By-Election Saturday Nov 18th  

Saturday November 18th is the Mulgrave District by-election. The school will be a voting centre on the day. 

 

School Uniform (including hats) 

There has been a significant increase in students attending school without the correct uniform over recent weeks. It is a 

requirement for all students to be in the correct school uniform, including the school hat. PSW has a full range of stock 

on hand and you can click and collect. Hopefully we can see a return to full uniform next week. It should be noted that if 

students are required to wear leggings for cultural reasons, the leggings should be navy blue, as per the tracksuit pants. 

Finally, currently there is a significant amount of misplaced uniform items in the lost property containers, which are 

located just outside the prep building. We ask that all uniform items are named so that if we do pick them up, they can 

be returned quickly and we encourage families to check the tubs to see if any of their lost items are there. 

 

Parent Contributions 

By now parents would have received the 2024 Parent Payment Arrangements  letter. The letter outlines what I feel is 

incredible value provided by MPS. We appreciate that sometimes finding the money to pay school contributions can be 

difficult, which is why payment plans are available. Families can contact myself or Suzy if they would like to arrange a 

plan.  

 

I strongly urge parents to support the school through making the contribution. Parent payments are the difference 

between providing a full program and doing the bare minimum. In addition, with future building works commencing in 

2024, you may wish to consider a donation towards the new library and STEM centre. Finally, the school also puts great 

care into the presentation of the school grounds, your support enables us to provide a regular handyman to ensure that 

the school is always well maintained. In 2023 we were also able to install new line and play markings (e.g. snakes and 

ladders), a new covered way to the 5/6 portables is on the way and we were also able to renovate the old library to create 

new learning spaces. With your continued support, we can continue to maintain and improve our school so that it is the 

best possible learning environment for our students. 

 

Staffing and the 2023/24 Transition Program 

The school is finalising staffing arrangements for 2024. As parents would be aware, we are in the midst of a teacher 

shortage and this also creates opportunity for some of our current staff. In 2024, I am pleased to announce that Miss 

Hickleton and Miss Pope will be returning and we will be adding a third Learning Specialist, whose focus will be on 

student wellbeing. A full list of staff will be published as soon as possible, with children meeting their new teacher for 

the first time on Nov 30th. The transition program will run over three weeks, where your child can get to know their new 

classmates and teacher ahead of the school holidays, meaning they will be ready to hit the ground running at the start of 

the new school year. The transition program has proven to be very successful over the years, with students experiencing 

less anxiety over the summer months not having to wonder what their new class will be like, having already had the 

opportunity to settle in. 

 

Families Moving On 

If your child/ren are planning a move and will not be returning to MPS in 2024, can you please advise the office as soon 

as possible as we finalise grade lists and budgets for next year. 

 

Happy Diwali! 

Many of our community members will be celebrating Diwali on the weekend.  On behalf of the MPS 

staff, students and community, we wish you a wonderful day, full of light and happiness. 
 

 

 

Charles Spicer   
Principal 
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Class 

 

Name 

 

Reason 

6G Ayla O For your amazing explanation text about your invention 'The Reverse Umbrella'. This Shark can't 
wait to do business with you! 

6T Amelia S A phenomenal explanation and presentation of her Smart-E-Bin invention – amazing work, Amelia! 

5G Kathleen M For showing great improvement in her reading assessments, and for helping others with their 
writing. Keep being amazing! 

5J Jessica L 
  
Yuyao C 

For always ensuring her work is completed to a high standard and for being a positive influence in 
the class. Well done Jessica! 
For settling back in so fabulously to Mulgrave Primary and for making such a wonderful effort 
with her schoolwork. Excellent work! 

5M Billy M 
  
 
Amelia L 

For showing motivation and perseverance by consistently working hard to catch up on his  
numeracy knowledge from Term Three, along with always showing care for himself and others. 
Super star effort! 
For writing a detailed explanation report about her Rubbish Sorter invention that included a high 
level of detail and topic specific language. Keep up the great work! 

4W Kiaash M For his efficiency in completing and publishing an explanation report about "How Day and Night Occur". 

4H Danica M 
Ana T 

For writing a wonderful explanation text on day and night. 
For a fantastic explanation  text on day and night. 

3M Paula A 
Trent N 

For her excellent detail in her explanation text on Day and Night.  Keep up the good work, Paula. 
For putting in his best effort whilst completing his explanation report on Day and Night. 

3H Harper P 
  
Zaad U 

For working hard on her reading and showing great improvement in reading with expression. 
Great work, keep it up! 
For putting in extra effort into his learning and staying focused in class. Well done! 

3S Lexie K For putting her education first and taking responsibility for her learning, we are so proud of you! 

2O Tyler W For being a supportive and helpful class member and making a huge effort when contributing to 
class discussions. Keep it up! 

2N Mimi A For being such a wonderful addition to our class. You are so hardworking and put a smile on our 
faces! 

2E Fleure O For her excellent writing skills and creative ideas, well done Fleure! 

1M Marya A 
 
Ezra T 

For settling in so wonderfully to Mulgrave Primary school. We are all so happy to have you in our 
class! 
For the extraordinary detail he included in his 'How to make a kite' procedure. Excellent work 
Ezra! 

1L Denith RK For  working diligently on his procedure text after being away for a while. 

1B Alice W For an amazing effort she put into publishing her procedure text on making a kite. Fantastic work 
Alice! 

Prep K Angelo M For making steady progress in your writing. You are using your letter sounds with greater confi-
dence to attempt spelling unfamiliar words. Well done! 

Prep C Helena S For working hard to sound out the words when writing. Keep up the awesome efforts  Helena! 

Prep B Matthew S For being a lovely class helper by always wanting to make sure our class is neat and tidy after an 
activity. Well done! 
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Focus: Junior Middle Senior 

Art Hayden S  -1L 
 
For the wonderful skills he has 
shown when constructing the 
armature of his centipede and 
making sure it has many  
pipe-cleaner legs. 

Evan K - 4S 
 
For eagerly participating in his art 
lessons and showing determination 
to complete his projects to the best 
of his abilities.  Keep it up! 

Mylah K - 5M 
 
For the amazing clay modelling skills 
she has shown in moulding her  
bobble-head dog. Fabulous work 
Mylah! 

PE Aagna S - 1L 
 
For showing kindness by going out 
of her way to make sure others 
felt included 

Lucinda C - 4W 
 
For displaying great teamwork skills 
through using her time to assist  
others learning within her class. 

Ayla O - 4H 
 
For showing curiosity and  
enthusiastically trying to learn a new 
skill outside of her comfort zone 

Performing 
Arts 

Ella E - 1B 
  
For the fantastic effort you have 
put into your acting this term. You 
are developing some excellent 
skills in taking on the personality 
of the character you are playing. 
Well done! 

Michelle C - 3S 
  
For your wonderful effort in learning 
the recorder. You have come a very 
long way and are playing the songs 
beautifully. Well done! 

Amelia L - 5M 
  
For the huge effort you put into  
learning to play the ukulele. Your 
strong persistence in learning the 
chords enabled you to play a number 
of songs. Well done! 

Science Michael K, Ariel T, Alexa K - 2N 
 
This weeks award goes to the 
team in grade 1 and 2 who built 
the most durable cube during the 
build challenge. The group came 
up with a great idea that proved 
to be not only the strongest build 
out of the grade 1 and 2 students, 
but also defeated Mr Mac's  
design with ease. Really well done 
Alexa, Ariel and Michael! 

Moriah G -  3S 
  
For your efforts and eagerness to 
learn during our study of the  
structure of Earth and for your active 
participation in class. Excellent work 
Moriah. 

Bronwyn P - 5G 
  
For your enthusiastic participation in 
class as we have studied light, and 
demonstrating your great  
understanding of the topic matter. 
Well done Bronwyn. 

Spanish Wrishaen P - 1M  
  
For his enthusiastic approach to 
learning new words and phrases 
and confidently using them in 
class. His active participation and 
engagement in our lessons greatly 
contributes to our learning  
environment. Keep up the great 
work! 
  

Paula A - 3M  
  
For her positive engagement in all 
class activities and her enthusiastic 
approach towards saying and writing 
new Spanish words and phrases. It is 
amazing to see your confidence 
growing in our language lessons! 

Zeina B - 6T  
  
For her readiness to embrace new 
knowledge and confidently  
participate in class. Her excellent 
efforts, pushing herself to learn even 
more and further enhance her  
language skills, are an example for 
our class. Well done! 
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How to Turn “Chores” into “Contributions”  

3 Tips for Success  
TIP #1: Watch your LANGUAGE.  

No, not THAT language! I’m talking about removing the word “chore” from your household vocabulary and 
replacing it with the word “contribution,” or more specifically, Family Contribution.  

The difference? Call something a “chore” and you conjure up feelings of drudgery, work, and a put-upon 

attitude.  

The word “contribution,” on the other hand, is empowering (something kids need anyway) and makes them 
feel significant, like they make a difference, and they’re part of the larger team—your team!  

Will it make Susie delighted to unload the dishwasher? Maybe not; but it will send the message that her efforts 
make an important contribution to the entire family. As a team—when everyone contributes and pitches in—

the house runs more smoothly, things get done faster, and there’s more time and energy to have FUN together.  

TIP #2: INVITE Cooperation  

Sometimes, the difference in whether we (readily) get cooperation from our kids or not is simply in the way 

we ask. When we do a lot of "ordering, correcting and directing," it's a recipe for power struggles. Even 
though our requests are reasonable, too much commanding makes kids feel bossed around and they're more 
likely to dig in their heels and resist.  

Instead, try Inviting Cooperation:  

“I’m slammed with work tonight, so anything you could do to clean up from dinner would really help me 

out.” “We need to unload the camping equipment before dinner. Anything you can do to help would be 
fabulous!”  

“Dad looks really tired from doing all the yardwork. I’m sure he’d appreciate a second set of hands for 

whatever time you can spare.” 

“I’m feeling overwhelmed with getting everything done before our company arrives. Anything you can 
do to get your brothers dressed and looking presentable would be a huge help.”  

This simple strategy rephrases requests to appeal to your kids’ need for autonomy and control. Instead of 

feeling nagged, they can help out on their terms. This strategy allows your child to contribute in a meaningful 
way and feel good about it!  

Now, sometimes things just have to be done NOW! And in those situations, there's nothing wrong with giving 
direction. However, the more we "invite cooperation," we'll be more likely to get cooperation when we just 

need them to Get.Moving.Now!  

Even with regular use of the Inviting Cooperation tool, you still may meet some occasional resistance. If so, 
we have loads of tools to get kids to do what they're supposed to do - without any nagging, reminding or 
yelling required.  
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TIP #3: Let them know you NOTICE.  
 
Why? Because the difference between a “chore” and a “contribution” is the difference it makes to someone 
else. Take that in for a moment. If my work makes a difference for YOU, that makes me feel better about 
doing that task. Everyone wants to know they make a difference—even when the jobs are “expected.” Let 
your kids know the impact of their contributions and what it means to YOU.  
 
No one likes clearing the table, sweeping a floor, or cleaning out a toy chest—but when your kids notice that 
you NOTICE—it changes everything. Be specific as you let them know their efforts make a difference: 
 

 “I really appreciate when you put away the folded laundry. I know it’s not your favorite job but it 
makes huge a difference for me!” 

 
 Or, help your kids understand when everyone helps, everyone wins:  
 

“Hey, you really helped out the family tonight. Now we have extra time to play a game, go for a bike 
ride, bake some cookies, etc.”  

 
Showing appreciation for your kids efforts—even the “expected” jobs—means you’ll have fewer power 
struggles and better cooperation and that’s a win-win you can count on.  
 

FINAL THOUGHTS  
 
Like any shift in mindset and behaviours, putting these tools in place takes time, practice, and patience. When 
you feel the shift take root in your home, it will not only be rewarding NOW, but you’ll set the stage for your 
kids to grow into hard-working, contributing adults. That’s great news—well beyond tidy beds, sorted socks, 
and swept floors, wouldn’t you say?  
 
  -  by Amy McCready Founder of Positive Parenting Solutions  

  
Live well and laugh often! 

Ali 
Wellbeing Officer 
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   Christmas Raffle 
 
We are once again holding our Christmas Raffle to raise funds for our 
school.   
 

Tickets are 50 cents each and a set of 10 tickets (total of $5.00) will be sent home to each family. 
 
We would ask all families to support the school and sell as many tickets as possible.  Please return 
all tickets (sold and unsold) together with payment to the school office by 9am on Monday 
December 11th.  A name and contact number should be clearly written on each ticket sold. 

 

 

 

Christmas Raffle Donations!! 
 
The raffle prizes will be various Hampers made up of vouchers, food and gifts.  We would also like 
to ask for as many donations for the hampers as possible.  Donations can be left in the boxes in the 
office foyer, and can include Christmas decorations, shortbread, Christmas pudding, chocolates and 
other Christmas non-perishable food (please check the food is not past its use by date) and gift 
items.  
 
The raffle will be drawn during our Carols on Wednesday 13

th
 December and all winners will be 

notified. 

We thank you for your support!! 

 

 

Wednesday 13th December 
 

Carols Start from 5.30pm onwards   
(Food & canteen available from 5pm) 

 

To be held in the courtyard  
 

Singing, Sausage sizzle, drinks, Freddos & Zooper Doopers and other goodies. 
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